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Good afternoon, Chairman Hite and members of the Senate Agriculture, Environment and Natural Resources Committee.  My name is Beth Vanderkooi.  I am the director of state policy for the Ohio Farm Bureau.  I am here today to share with you our support for HB 22.  Passage of HB 22 has been named a 2011 priority issue and a KEY VOTE for the Ohio Farm Bureau. 

HB 22 was introduced with the support of the Farm Bureau after a series of recent court decisions that opened up Ohio’s Animals at Large law to interpretation as a strict liability statute.  HB 22 will clarify Ohio law by establishing clear standards for civil and criminal liability and will ensure that farmers whose animals escape fences and buildings through no fault of the owner (natural disasters, acts of weather, mischief, vandalism, etc) do not face criminal charges.

Ohio’s livestock farmers have a strong interest in keeping their animals contained in their fences and other enclosures.  However, sometimes situations out of their control can sometimes lead to an animal getting out.  The changes in HB 22 will ensure that animal owners will continue to be civilly liable for damages if the animal gets out through a negligent act of the owner, but that criminal penalties will only apply if the owner acts in a reckless manner.  

Increasingly, we are hearing stories where farmers are being assessed significant fines and even jail time when an animal gets out of its enclosure through no fault of the owner.  For example, a farmer in Harrison County was recently charged with a criminal violation of the animals running at large statute. The farmer was surprised to find several of his dairy cows had escaped from their paddock. The farmer was unable to find any place within his fence line where the fence was compromised, cut, or otherwise damaged. It appears the cows had quite simply, got out. The farmer is a participant in the EQUIP program with adequate fencing. The cows had ventured onto a neighboring farmer's property and the sheriff was called. The landowner, looking to end the situation as swiftly as possible, pleaded no contest and currently faces a suggested maximum fine of $250. Sentencing remains pending in this case.

I very much appreciate your attention to this legislation and would be happy to answer any questions that the committee may have.  
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